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Executive Director Message

As | reflect over the past year, | need to first acknowledge the contributions made by the MCSC staff. The
team has really taken our organization to a next level. Ron Castel and James Murphy are the frontline of
the sector council. Their active contributions in communities and schools across the province have given
MCSC a reputation of excellence. They have built partnerships, advised on committees, developed
awareness, informed leaders and facilitated change. La Donna Ogungbemi-Jackson has brought
professionalism and expertise to the team. Her ability to develop a program from a concept through to
delivery and evaluation is marveled by all who work alongside her. Her attention to detail and passion for
innovation and quality has led to the development of a blog, newsletter, engaging websites and
Facebook. She is a leader and mentor. Rick Wang and Alex DiGirolamo are the administration team of the
organization. They work diligently to improve processes, develop quality databases, reports, manuals and
records. They are the problem solvers who jump in to support the needs of the team without hesitation.
As well, they present a superior level of professionalism in the administration and documentation
processes of MCSC.

| also want to recognize the contribution of our member associations/board who are finding new ways to
support MCSC. MHCA had confidence in the expertise of the team when they came to us to develop the
heavy equipment operator program. They led the development of the Indigenous Employment Strategy
and continue to support the delivery of supervisor training. A successful WCB proposal submission in
partnership with MHCA resulted in an increase to our industry contributions.

WCA has met with each staff member to learn more about what we do. Just a phone call to find out how
we are doing and regular meeting with us and Manitoba Women in Construction goes a long way in
supporting our organization. In addition, CSAM has become an active partner in both our external and
provincial projects.

CARM is willing to take the trip to support MCSC for strategic planning, board meetings and collaboration
opportunities. They are open to looking at new partnerships as they are identified by their members. MBT
and the affiliated unions are finding new ways to work with MCSC. MBT invited us to present to their
education and training committee and are financially supporting the development of our trade talk video
series. We have toured OETIM, partnered on projects with IBEW and collaborated on event committees
with Plumbers and Pipefitters.

Last year, MHBA came to MCSC to seek ways to address the skill gaps in the homebuilding sector. As a
result, MCSC is developing a part time framer course and is working with MHBA on a WCB proposal
submission.

The AGM is an opportunity to celebrate these accomplishments and give thanks for the contributions of
our board and staff. The milestones we have reached have been noticed by our external stakeholders.
Manitoba Construction Sector Council has received recognition from Industry Services, construction
companies, post-secondary institutions, WCB and community organizations. These letters were included
in our 2015-16 final report to the provincial government and are a part of the appendices in this report.
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Funding Allocation Chart

Revenues Evolution Over The Last 3 fiscal years
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Director of Education & Training Message

During 2015 - 2016, the Director of Education and Training has been working on five main areas to meet the training
needs of the existing construction industry and those who would like to enter the field. The five areas are Course
Development, Course Delivery, Working with Underrepresented Groups, Mentoring & Supervising Students, and
Engaging People via Social Media.

Course Development. The Director of Education and Training developed two courses, Heavy Equipment Operator
Certificate (HEOC) and the Introduction to Heavy Construction, in collaboration with Manitoba Heavy Construction
Association and industry representatives to meet their requirements and those of educational institutions (Manitoba
Institute of Trades and Technology, Department of Education). In order to ensure the success of the HEOC pilot in
January/ February 2016, the Director provided the two instructors with mini sessions of Train the Trainer, assisted
MITT with the logistical know-how of offering a new course, and participated in the HEOC debrief and SWOT analysis
in order to identify gaps and next steps. As for the Introduction to Heavy Construction, the Director has collaborated
with industry (Hugh Munro Construction, OETIM) and various associations (MHCA, Alberta Safety Construction
Association, Safe Workers of Tomorrow, 1Life Workplace Safety & Health, OETIM, etc.) to discuss how they can
provide in-kind training to meet various aspects of the course, including the safety portion.

Course Delivery. The Director of Education and Training delivered construction supervisor courses and train-the
trainer sessions for various groups. Before starting the Trades Summer Camp in Peguis and the HEOC program at
MITT, she delivered Train- the-Trainer to industry instructors, including career counsellors and community members
in Peguis First Nation. Collaborating with MCSC’'s Community and Youth Liaison, we developed and presented a new
presentation, More Than Hammers & Nails, to 44 teachers and guidance counsellors from the River East Transcona
School Division (RETSD) in order to dispel negative stereotypes about working in construction. In November, 2015,
the Director developed and delivered a new course, Recruitment and Retention of Newcomers in the Construction
Industry, for 21 home builders at MHBA's Housing Forum.
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